
Temporary Special Benefit for Low Income Single-Parent Households 

-Benefits to support single parentings - 
 

Benefit Type and Eligibility 

1. Basic Benefit 

 Those eligible for benefits –Individuals must meet one of the following conditions to receive Basic 

Benefit:※1 

① Individuals who are going to receive a child-rearing allowance for April 2021 

② Individuals who receive public pensions※2 and whose child-rearing allowance was fully stopped 

for April 2021※３ 

③ Individuals whose income has been decreased due to Covid-19 and become the same level as 

those who receive child-rearing allowance 

※1 ”Caregivers” prescribed in Childcare Allowance Act will also be eligible. 

※2 Such as survivor’s pension, disability pension, old-age pension, worker’s compensation pension, 

and survivor compensation. 

※3 Not only people who have already been certified as a qualified recipients of child rearing allowance, 

but also who have applied for child-rearing allowance will also be eligible even if the payment of 

the child-rearing allowance of April 2021 was assumed to be suspended all or part. 

2. The amount 

50,000 yen per child 
 

Benefit Payment Procedures 

Individuals who meet the condition 1.① above. 

▷No procedure is needed. 

▷The benefit will be transferred into the designated bank account for child-rearing allowance in 

May. 

※If you do not wish to receive the benefit, you need to submit a notification for refusal of the 

benefit in principle. To do so, please contact with the Children Affair Division. 
 

Individuals who meet the condition 1.② or ③ above 

▷Application is needed. 

 ▷Please consult with the Children Affair Division if you meet the condition.  

 

 

【Contact】 

Ota City Hall (3F, Counter 31) 

 Children Affair Division “Kodomo-Ka,” Child Benefits Section “Jidou Kyufu Gakari,” 

Tel. 0276-47-1942 

太田市役所 こども課  

「低所得の子育て世帯に対する子育て世帯生活支援特別給付金（ひとり親世帯分）のご案内」 （英語版） 

 

Application Period： from May 17th (Monday), 2021 to February 28th (Friday), 2022 


